
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 

A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 
If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

March 8th International Women’s Day 

March 8th  Eatonia Lions Club 5:01 at the Eatonia Community Hall  

March 10th  St. Paul Lutheran Church Service 

March 17th St Patrick’s Day 

March 29th  Good Friday 

March 31st  St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion/Easter Service 

April 1st April Fool’s Day 

April 6th Celebrity Sports Dinner and Auction  

June 30th The Steve McQueen Band Live in Eatonia 

July 1st Canada Day Pancake Breakfast with The Steve McQueen Band 

March 2024 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

Closed Friday March 29th for 

Good Friday 

 
 NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Friday March 29th for 

Good Friday 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

Monday, March 11th 

 Monday, March 25th 
 

 

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

Thursday, March 7th 
Thursday, March 21st 

 
 
  
 
 
 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2023 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to Municipal tax 

payments made during that month: 
 

March – 4% 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions please  

call the office. 

 

BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

The Town has mailed out notices. Please make 

your payment as soon as possible. 
 

PET LICENSES 

 

If you have not renewed your pet license, 

please do a soon as possible. 

 

Please remember 

to bring the license number when you come in 

to renew. 
 

Spayed or Neutered $15.00/each 

Not Spayed or Neutered $20.00/each 
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WATER AND SEWER RATE INCREASE 
Effective January 1, 2024, there will be a water and sewer rate increase charged on the utility bills. You will notice this 

increase on your next utility bill mailed out on March 1, 2024.  

For residential the rate increase is as follows per month:  

CHARGE NEW RATE OLD RATE INCREASE 

Water Fee $58.08 $52.80 $5.48 

Sewer Fee  $12.89 $11.72 $1.17 

Water Overage Rate  $10.78 per 1000 

gallons or part thereof 

$9.90 per 1000 gallons 

or part thereof 

 

Water and sewer revenue is to cover operating expenditures which includes waterworks’ staff salaries, benefits, and 

training; power, heat; insurance; chemicals; repairs; maintenance; supplies; etc. and to build up a reserve for future 

capital projects such as sewer relining, water line replacement or water treatment plant upgrades.   

The Council is working towards water and sewer work revenues that cover water and sewer works expenditures and 

capital purchases.  To accomplish this, the rates need to increase over time so that the revenues cover operating and 

capital costs.  

Waterworks are to be self-financing, where the users pay for the costs of the service. Self-financing utility works will 

reduce pressure on property taxes.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital 

sign to advertise your business needs, community 

events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, reunions 

and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          

*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to 

change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Jerry 

Fuerstenberg at 306-967-2101 if you have any 

questions or if you would like to discuss your options. 
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Summer Students Required 
The Town of Eatonia requires two summer students to work 

in the Public Works Department to cut grass, tend to flowers 

and trees, and other miscellaneous duties. 

Must have valid driver’s license. 

The positions are to start around the beginning of  

May 2024 and the beginning of July 2024. 

For more information on this position, contact the Town 

Office at 306-967-2251 

Applications can be sent to: 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Fax to 306-967-2267 

Email to eatonia@sasktel.net 
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I would like to thank everyone that came to my Retirement Come and Go Event at the library, for all 

the cards, gifts, and well wishes. I was very touched by everyone’s kindness and friendship. 

Thank you to the Eatonia Library Board for all their support, understanding, kindness and friendship 

throughout my 12 years at the library. The Best Bosses Ever! Thank you for the beautiful gift, the 

touching send off, the well wishes and friendships. 

Thank you to Charlene Coventry for putting together the wonderful Retirement Come and Go Event, 

the beautiful and yummy cake she made and decorated and all the delicious snacks. It was so much 

fun, and I enjoyed it very much. Thank you to Joanne Stusrud for helping Charlene with the set up for 
the Come and Go and taking the photos and putting them on Facebook. 

Thank you to all the wonderful patrons who used the library while I was there, taking the time to visit 

and making my job even more enjoyable. I also really enjoyed the young readers and patrons. These 

adorable children were the high-lights of my day every time they came in. I’m going to miss the 
interactions and friendships with all the people that frequented the library.  

I loved being the librarian! It was truly my dream job. I’ll miss it very much. As I pass the reins onto 

Charlene Coventry as the new librarian, I know that the library I love so much is in great hands, and 

she will be a wonderful librarian. Congratulations Charlene on your new position as librarian. I’m sure 

you’ll enjoy it as much as I did. 

Eatonia is the best community ever! 

Sincerely, 

Bunty Maggrah 

A huge THANK YOU to the Eatonia Lions Club 

on their Valentine’s Day Supper! The Prime Rib and 

Shrimp dinner was fabulous – kudos to the chefs, 

and the entertainment of Laura Hayes & Company 

was top notch! 

Thank you again for hosting such a fantastic 

evening! 

Sincerely, 

Ray & Leah Cooper 

 

A huge “Thank you” to all friends and family near 

and far that brought food, called, and texted and 

many visits, that meant so much to us. 

Also, to our Home Care workers, our nurses, and 

doctors that helped us and gave us support to get 

through Gordie’s last days. 

Our family can’t express again how truly grateful we 

all are to have as many good people in our lives.  

God Bless each and every one of you! 

 

Linda Radies, Tanya & Darren and family, Vicki & 

Darryl and family  
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Clancy’s Construction Contracting 

Hello I am a sole proprietor looking for leads in floor care for commercial spaces. I am living and renovating 

my father’s farm to improve the business and learn lost skills. I mainly specialize in commercial cleaning, but 

I can do much more! You got a cluttered mess that needs hauling to the dump? Or maybe you need a 

couple walls demolished? I am your guy!  

      Give me a call at 306-730-8806 or 

      if you prefer you can email me at DankinC.S@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Eatonia Community Hall Board 

Since the hall was built in 1999, a community hall board has been tasked with the upkeep and maintenance 

of the building and grounds. We consist of members from the Town of Eatonia, the Eatonia and District 

Recreation Board, the Eatonia Oasis Players, the Eatonia Lions Club, the Eatonia Catering Committee and 

the Eatonia Cooperative.  

In 2015, we had the inside of the hall painted, with the kitchen and bathrooms being painted and tiled in 

2022. In 2016, a hot water on demand system was installed. In 2020, the stage floor was repainted. In 2021, 

the furnaces and a/c units were replaced as well as the ceiling tiles and the carpeted flooring. In 2022, the 

Gem Stone lights were installed and under stage storage was expanded.  

Ceiling leaks have been happening for the last 2 years in the main hall area, so we have tried the local 

electrical and plumbing companies for possible fixes on the roof around the old a/c units. Nothing has 

worked to stop the leaking so now we have called roofing companies to get their professional opinions on 

where the leaks could be coming from. We have come to the consensus that the best way to proceed is to 

have the upper roof and insulation replaced. We are in the process of getting quotes and it looks like it will 

cost approximately $200,000. We are getting final quotes in the next few weeks.  

We have had a tremendous start to the fund raising by Randi McKinnon, Mandy Lavallee, Amber Ward and 

“Deaner the Dog”. If your business or community group is looking for somewhere to donate this year, we 

would really appreciate anything you can give. Thank You so much!  By doing this we hope to have the hall 

in good condition for many years to come. 

As of March 1st, 2024 the office off the meeting room will be available for rent. If you need office space, 

please apply to the Town of Eatonia. 

Also, we are looking for someone who would be interested in washing tablecloths after events. They would 

need to be cleaned and wrinkle free. Also please apply to the Town of Eatonia. 
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Eatonia & District 

Chambers of Commerce 

We have sent out the 2024 memberships 

at the beginning January. If you did not 

receive by either mail or e-mail, please let 

Rianne know at (306) 460-4855.  

If you wish to be a part of the Chamber, 

please contact Joanne Bredy at Bredy’s 

Country Store at (306) 967-2491. 

Eatonia & District Chamber of Commerce 

next meeting is on March 13, 2024, at 

6pm at Somerville Shop. If attending, 

please RSVP for supper.  

This is the last scavenger hunt for this 

winter. Watch for future Chamber events! 

 
Chamber’s Business 

Scavenger Hunt 

Thank you for those who participated in 

the scavenger hunt. We hope you had fun 

looking around for the clues each month. 

Some were easy and some were hard!  

Hope to see you for the next round of the 

scavenger hunt in the future. 

Congrats to February’s Winner:  

Brett Becker 

 

Answer was:  

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 office 
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TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 

 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA 

 

In an effort to support and recognize the youth in our community, the Town of Eatonia is 

 bestowing an award to a deserving student of Eaton School. 

This award will be given to an individual who has made an outstanding contribution to enhance 

  the quality of life for the citizens of the Town. 

 

To be eligible, this student must meet the following criteria: 

 

1. Must currently attend grade 10,11 or 12 at Eaton High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in good academic standing and present an 

overall willingness to assist others. 

 

 

The successful nominee will be given an award of $200 

 

To nominate an individual or individual(s), please contact the town office aa 306-967-2251 or 

eatonia@sasktel.net or stop by the town office for a form. 

 

 

Deadline for nominations is May 1, 2024. 
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